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Kothapalli.

Senate President Nigamanth Sridhar called the meeting to order at 3:07 P.M.

I Approval of the Agenda for the Meeting of May 4, 2016

6HQDIH 3UHVLGHQI 6UGKDU DVNHG IRU D PRIIRQ IR DSSURYH IIKH $JIHQGD IRU IRGD\{V
meeting. Senator James Marino moved and Senator Jennifer Visocky-21*UDG\ VHFRQGHG
the motion and the Agenda was approved unanimously by voice vote.

1. Approval of Meeting Minutes



MINUTES OF THE MEETING PAGE 2
OF THE FACULTY SENATE MAY 4, 2016

President Ronald Berkman greeted everyone. He said that he would talk about a
couple of events that are really important and that are certainly now part of the Cleveland
State University tradition. He stated that a week from Friday, the night before
commencement, we would have the annual Radiance event. He noted that it is a great
HYHQI LI SHRSH KDYHQMI EHHQ WKHUH EHIRUH DV IDFXIty members. Itis great for faculty to be
there and to participate. He said that we typically have about 450 people and it really is a
nice opportunity to showcase the university. He noted that each year we present one
LQGLYIGXD0 ZUK IIKH 3UHVIGHQIV Medal, which is the highest non-academic level of
recognition at the university and this year the medal will be presented to Steven Minter.
Many people know that Steven Minter, who has been an Executive in Residence at the
College of Urban Affairs and has been an extraordinary civic leader in Cleveland as the
President of the Cleveland Foundation and has been a tremendous, strong and determined
advocate for Cleveland State University and a debt of gratitude we owe. So, we will
partially return it with the



MINUTES OF THE MEETING PAGE 3
OF THE FACULTY SENATE MAY 4, 2016

owns Hardees, &DUV -U and Dunkin Donuts. He is an extraordinarily interesting writer
and thinker and again, if you want to look at his stuff, just goes to the Wall Street
Journal. Every month he has a piece published in the Wall Street Journal. Mr. Rawson,
in the afternoon, will be at the Law School Commencement. We will award an Honorary
Degree to Mary Robinson, the former President of Ireland and she will give the
Commencement address at the Law School Commencement. President Berkman stated
that it is really an incredibly important weekend for our students, parents, faculty, alumni,
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President Berkman gave an enroliment update. He noted that it is obviously a
work in progress, as enroliment will not roll out throughout the entire summer until the
beginning of the semester. But today, we have 11,294 freshmen applications to
Cleveland State University. At this point in time last year, we had just a little over
10,000 applications and at this time last year, we had 9,900 applications. So, we are up
from 9,900 to 11,294 freshmen applications. Obviously, we continue to do well. There
are a lot of factors that help us to excel and of course now an application has to be done
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Mary McDonald (English), one-year term

Board of Trustees
Mark Holtzblatt (Accounting), one-year term

Board Recognition Committee
Professor Mark Holtzblatt (Accounting), three-year term

Ohio Faculty Council + Alternate Faculty Representative
Stephen Taysom (Philosophy/Religion), two-year term

Copyright Review Committee
Jeffrey Dean (BGES), three-year term

Patent Review Committee
Christopher Wirth (Chemical & Biomedical Engineering), three-year term

Dr. Sridhar thanked everyone very much for serving on committees and noted that
this is incredibly valuable for the University and for the faculty in keeping the University

going.
VI.  University Faculty Affairs Committee

Dr. Sridhar reported that unfortunately Dr. Allyson Robichaud, chair of the
University Faculty Affairs Committee, is sick today so Dr. Beth Ekelman, a
representative of the committee, will present the items from UFAC.

A. Revisions to the Greenbook (Report No. 52, 2015-2016)

Dr. Beth Ekelman stated that UFAC has a couple of action items today. The
committee recommends some revisions to the Greenbook. She noted that the first focus
is on resolving the confusion between who is an adjunct faculty and who is a part-time
instructor. When the Greenbook was revised, for some reason the old definition of
adjunct was taken out and then the definition for part-time instructor was put in as
adjunct and so UFAC wanted to clarify that because there are differences of those two
terminologies. She noted that the proposed revisions clarify that so that adjuncts are
those individuals who are reviewed by their department and then put in by the Provost for
a specific term. And, part-time instructors are called single term instructors. They are to
teach a couple of courses and it is determined on a semester-by-semester basis. She
noted that the other detail for the part-time single term instructor is under the former
Greenbook provision. They are limited to teach two courses, which under the four-credit
system is eight credits so UFAC changed that to nine credits so they can teach nine
credits instead of eight and that way it falls within the three-credit model. So the one
main provision under section 3344-12-01 and 3344-12-03 has been revised to apply to
part-time single term instructors. She asked if there were any questions. There were no
questions.
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Dr. Ekelman noted that the second changes were about special faculty status.
Again, UFAC is again trying to clean up the language in the Greenbook and we have the
definition of the College of Law Clinical Professors and Legal Writing Professors and
also added the definition of Professors of Practice, which were recently added to the
AAUP Contract. UFAC removed the Special Status Clinical Faculty, Clinical Assistant,
Associate and whole faculty because they are described in the AAUP Contract so they are
QR (RQIHU FRQVIGHUHG 6SHFIDO GIDIXV )DFXIN\ EHFDXVH IKH\ FDQ JHI HQXUH  8)$& GLGQM
want to create a hierarchy among our Tenure Track Faculty. We do have them under a
provision just to define them because they are of a different special faculty status just to
avoid confusion. So these are the second sections + 3344-12-01 and 3344-12-05. Dr.
Ekelman asked if there were any questions on these revisions. There were no questions.

There being no questions, Dr. Sridhar stated that the University Faculty Affairs
Committee in bringing forth a motion to make amendments to the Greenbook as
presented in the materials provided in the meeting packets. He then asked if there were
any guestions.

Senator Fred Smith inquired why the Professors of Practice are in the Contract
today and have to be in the Greenbook.

"U (NHIPDQ UHVSRQGHG EHFDXVH IIKH\ GRQfli KDYH IIKH $$83 SURIHFILon like

lecturers until they are reviewed. She added that they are treated very similar to the
lecturers.

Th/27C BT1 003021(e)7( )-124f118a124f11a124Ff1FT EMC f11401(m( )-187(a)7(rN91(a)7(124f11(e)7( )-124F1NO1(a)7(124F1]
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response rates so what is considered a decent response rate? UFAC talked about that and
in social science research, thirty percent is considered a decent response rate. In order to
share the data beyond just the means (the overall means of the instructor and course)
8)$& GHFIGHG IR HFRPPHQG IR )DFXON 6HQDIH WKDH IXUIKHU GDID ZRQ EH VKDUHG RQ DO
of the other questions unless five students or more respond and the response rate is at
least thirty percent. Once those two filtered items are triggered, and then the student will
be able to click on something so that they can see more information on the other more
detailed questions under the Instructor and Course questions that are on the SEIQ. So,
UFAC decided the filter should be five. UFAC had Vice Provost LaGrange and Tom
Geaghan run numbers. If we had chosen ten as the number to filter, we would have lost
47% of the sections that were reported last fall. So, if we chose five as the cutoff, we
keep 72% of the sections. So, UFAC decided that was better. If we cut off at ten, we
would lose a lot of graduate courses since the minimum enrollment for graduate courses
IV ILYH - HGLGQW ZDQIl IR FXt off graduate courses either so UFAC thought that five was
a reasonable number and that is the main rationale for that. Then Vice Provost LaGrange
and Tom Geaghan wrote up a book that students would see which is the document titled
3(YDIXDHRQ =DIDEDVH Oock-8S” §KD EDVIFDON H[SMIQV WKH GDIDEDVH Il UHUHUDIHY  WKDW
IKHUH IV RQ\ RQH ZD\ IR HYDOXDIH DQ LQWUXFIRU I IDINV DERXII KD \RX FDQTH XVH VIDILVILFDO
analysis using this data and it talks about how to log in, etc. So, that is what the students
would see and read to access the SEIQ.

Mr. Tom Geaghan pointed out that they used a two semester optic enrollment to
work out all of the bugs. He said that this might be a real good idea to do this at this time
aswell. He went on to say that when yoX GXPS D EXQFK RI GDID \RX GRQl NQRZ ZKDIi LV
going to show up or even finding some problems with others so maybe it needs to be
phased in before we go full scale. We might even learn what problems it might have.

Professor Ekelman stated that it was piloted last year and she knows that a lot of
problems were brought out last spring because Health Sciences decided to pilot and
brought up a lot of the problems but a lot of those were addressed. Additional problems
have been addressed. She noted that her understanding is that Institutional Research is
getting a lot of complaints about problems. So UFAC would recommend that this start in
the fall.

Senator Robert Krebs stated that he supports the proposal but he has a question.
+H DVNHG 3+RZ DUH ZH PDLQIaining cross -listed courses? Does it give a 400 or a 500 or
the odds of getting both of them qualifies and therefore you may have something that is a
subset or one part of what are actually a large number of cross-listed courses?

Dr. Ekelman replied that that issue came up last spring because Health Sciences
has a lot of cross-listed courses and her understanding is they are not separately recorded.

There being no further questions, Dr. Sridhar stated that the University Faculty
Affairs Committee is bringing forward a proposal on Student Evaluation of Instruction
data sharing as outlined in the documents in the meeting packets. He then asked those in
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Experience IR EH GHIQHG DV DQ ,QIHUQVKLS = They seem like reasonable criteria for the
experience to be defined as an Internship and adopting these criteria is one step that is
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syllabus like the artwork that anthropologists often have. He then asked if anyone had
any guestions.

Senator Marian Bleeke stated that something scares her. She just had a question
on the distincti
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Dr. Smith stated that certain things should be on the syllabus but the advice of the
instructor will make the criteria clear.

Professor Ekelman stated that she is still grappling with why objectives are not on
the 3Required” list because that seems to her to be pretty fundamental. She asked 3z hat
is the rationale for why that is not on the yRequiredf list + the objectives?”

Dr. Sridhar noted that the question is about course objectives and why that is on
the 3Desirable” list and not on the 3Required” list.

Dr. Smith responded that one of the things that are on the 3Required” list is the
catalog information. Catalog information includes the catalog description of the course
and maybe we should actually say that the catalog information includes the catalog
description because one purpose of the syllabus is for the student who takes the course to
EH DE(H WDNH #KH VNXIDEXV IR VRPH RIKHU LQVILIXILRQ DQG VD\ 37KV LV IKH FRXUWH IIKDIl |
IRRN ~ =U 6PUK WIDIHG IKDIl VRPH SHRSH PD\ IKIQN KDWf the course objectives are
captured in the catalog description, so that is the rationale for not saying you must break
out the catalog description in some list of specific objectives.

Professor Ekelman asked Dr. Smith if he was worried if people started not putting
them in. To her, it just GRHVQIl « 3URIHWRU 6PUK WIDIHG R =U (NHOPDQ 3+HUH LV ZKDN
| think Beth. If we approve the next proposal, that is that syllabi be made available at
least one week prior to the beginning of the semester, the whole business of syllabi will
become more transparent and there will be pressures on people to produce a perfect
syllabus. So, if objectives are in the perfect syllabus, people will put them on whether
IKH\ DUH UHTXWHG RU QR 7KDIV ZKDIi , IKIQN ~

Senator Jennifer Visocky-21*UDG\ LQGLFDIHG VKH KDG D TXHWIRQ DERXI LQIRUPDILRQ
RYHURDG  6KH QRIHG IIKDIl ZKHQ VKH (RRNV DI WKLV QWi VKH KDV NIQG RI DQ 38K HHIQJ ™
because it is so long and there are so many bold points and she is a professor. She can
only imagine if she handed this to one of her undergraduates and they have to read each
of these things on her syllabus. So she is just suggesting that however this goes and at
some point we distill them into some subsets before we hand them out to all the faculty
and say you must put all of the grading stuff under one bullet point. There are probably
seven things that need to be RQ IKHUH DQG WJKW QRZ WKLV QWi LV WXV« 6KH IHHOV WKDII KHU
VIXGHQIV ZROM JR IKURXJIK W

Dr. Smith replied that UCC can try to reshape Professor Visocky-2{*UDG\{V
position on bullets but, without hurting the feelings of anyone from Social Work here, he
DVNHG 3+DYH \RX HYHU VHHQ 6RFLD0 = RUNfV VN\IDEXV"~

Senator Kathleen Little asked about the course meeting time and location and said
that that seems like that might be important.

Dr. Smith replied that this is the kind of thing that you might know before the
course starts. You might not know what semester before the course starts. If a student is






MINUTES OF THE MEETING PAGE 14
OF THE FACULTY SENATE MAY 4, 2016

ZKDW §iKH SDFH LQ IKH FRXWH v "U 6PUK FRPPHQIHG KD KH KLPVHOI GLGQfW KON WIKDW LQ
this particular institutional environment that many decisions about course selection will
be based on this information in this proposal but we can try. So, this is a proposal to try.

Senator Gregory Lupton asked whether this is one week before classes start or
two weeks before classes start because, at least in the fall, the semester starts one week
before classes start. Dr. Smith stated that it is one week before classes start.

Senator Eileen Berlin Ray asked if this is in part so that students can look and get
an idea of workload and try to figure things out. She said that she is assuming that that is
part of it. Dr. Smith confirmed that that is part of it.

Dr. Berlin Ray then said so if that is part of it and the reality, she knows in her
department, a lot of stuff we are doing the last minute because it is information we are
updating the syllabi with, incoming new information, etc. and also in terms of when we
DUH DFIXDON «  6KH QRIHG IKDIl if we have to post something in advance like this, chances
are that it will be in a very general kind of way like there will be a retest, there will be a
paper, or details to be discussed in class kinds of things so maybe that will help them
figure that out as far as workload in general. But between these issues and between
discriminatorily putting together a solid piece that says to the students, you are going to
have a paper and this is what it is actually going to look like and these are all of the parts.
She noted that probably that would be done, right, like a full week in advance? These are
all of the parts that probably will not be done, but we are just going to try to do it.

Professor Smith stated that whatever place we can put these syllabi, there should
be some disclaimer that says syllabi are our best guess and that they are subject to
change. Both lists are to let perspective students know or students who have already
registered for the course and who might think that maybe instead of taking this course,
Il take that course, know that the grade for this course will be based on one-third of the
course and a SDSHU DQG (HIfV GR Ui GXUQJ ILQDV ZHHN DV RSSRVHG IR GXUQJ H[DPV « IRU
the course. But that is the kind of information that might help the student if he or she is
already registered for some other course then that he or she is certain to take that has
IIKUHH GLIIHUHQI H[DPV VSDFHG HTXDIN #KURXJK WKH FRXWH 6R RQH FRPPHQI KD KH « LV
that | have four exams tomorrow, well my response says, well the one thing that every
faculty member at this university knows is how to divide a term into three equal parts. So
IIKH IWVW GD\ RIIKH LK WHQIK DQG ILWHHQIK ZHHNV IKDIJV ZKHQ WKH H[DPV DUH 6R LI \RX
have a way of knowing that that is going to be the arrangement or a 30 page paper and if
you would rather do a 30 page paper then have four exams on one day, that{v ZKDIl KV LV
supposed to help address.

Professor Visocky-2{*UDG\ VIDIHG WKDIl VKH XQGHUstands the spirit to have better
informed students, but this is pushing things onto the faculty and not allowing faculty the
flexibility of the changes you make to make things current on the syllabus. So she would
propose that instead of asking all faculty to have their syllabi a week ahead of time, when
we have just come back on cRQIDFI ZK\ GRQM ZH PDNH D UHSRVUIRU\ DQG IUHH IKH
semester syllabi so students can see what has happened. She added that that sounds about
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as accurate as to what Dr. Smith is suggesting that 1KY 3PD\EH YHWIRQ™ HKDIi VO TXUH
filled in, and then it is no more work on the faculty members who are already working
pretty hard to pull their semester together.

Professor Smith said that it is anticipated that these syllabi will accumulate until
they dominate the contents of the Internet.

Professor Berlin Ray commented that she agrees to what Professor Visocky-
21*UDG\ LV VDNIQJ and that is the idea of | can imagine putting up my best guess with an
asterisk saying that this is an approximation and we will discuss it in further
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Senator James Marino moved that Faculty Senate will supply by September 2016
a clear recommendation to IS&T of what should be on the syllabi and by what date to
supply syllabi by spring 2017.

Dr. Sridhar stated that at the September meeting of Faculty Senate, we will come
with an actual proposal of what should be on the syllabi and by what date the syllabi will
be posted before the semester begins. What we are doing here is for Senate to say that
we will have something like this and for IS&T to begin preparations to basically schedule
a list of projects so that when we actually approve the proposal in September, faculty will
be ready early.

Senator William Bowen seconded the motion.

Professor Little stated that she would like to support what Professor Visocky-
21Grady said and add in addition to this proposal for UCC to consider that the previous
VHPHWHUJV VN\IDEXV ZRXG EH KV UHTXWHPHQW  Dr. Sridhar said that is correct. That is
one of the recommendations that UCC will bring back in September.

Professor Visocky-2{*UDG\ ZDQHG RQH PRUH IKIQJ IR DGG IR 8&& 6KH QRted
that on faculty E-FAARSs, have the opportunity to upload our syllabus. It is not required,
but she believes that it is required that faculty turn them in to our chair at the beginning of
the semester. So, she would love for UCC to pull them from work faculty have already
done rather than asking faculty for yet another paperwork thing to do. Dr. Sridhar noted
that this is another recommendation and this is the kind of thing we need to work out.

Professor Krebs stated that ,6 7fs memory is getting cheaper now, and these
things do stay on now into perpetuity. Because what is important is sometimes when
students transfer and undergraduates that meet fifteen years later, that they be able to get
that syllabus and that would really help to transfer a course.

Dr. Sridhar asked if Senate could now have a vote on what he just proposed.
Putting the job request essentially in to the IS&T Department, and making sure that
whenever this passes in September, it gets acted on quickly. He then asked Senators to
vote. The motion that Faculty Senate will supply by September 2016 a clear
recommendation to IS&T to supply syllabi by spring 2017 was unanimously approved by
voice Vvote.

K. For Information (Report No. 64, 2015-2016)

The UCC was tasked at the Senate meeting on March 9 with reviewing
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Senator William Bowen inquired if the provisional admits count when the State
starts measuring our success rate in retaining first-time full-time freshmen. Vice Provost
Teresa LaGrange UHSIHG 3<HV ™~ OIFH 3URYRVI 3HIHU OHINVIQV stated that if they are
freshmen. He added that most provisional students are transfers.

Dr. Sridhar stated that this is an important point because if they transfer here and
IIKHQ LI IKH\ GRQM VXFFHHG WIKHQ LI GRHV FRXQI DJDLQWI IKH XQLYHWLIN  6R LI D VIXGHQI NRLQV
us as a first-time full-time freshman as a provisional admit, that student is counted as part
of the freshmen cohort EX IKHQ LI WKH WXGHQI GRHVQI VXFFHHG DQG GRHVQI graduate, that
does count against the university.

There being no further questions, Dr. Sridhar stated that the Admissions and
Standards Committee has brought forth a proposal to strength the undergraduate student
admission process and student support services and asked for a vote. The Proposal to
strengthen the undergraduate student admission process and student support services was
approved unanimously by voice vote.

C. Proposal for changes to the Admissions Requirements for some programs
in the College of Education (Report No. 66, 2015-2016)

Dr. Kothapalli presented the next proposal for changes to the admissions
requirements for some programs in the College of Education. He noted that the action
behind this is to comply with the Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) that has changed its
rule regarding issuance of principal licensure. So the College of Education expects that
more applicants will be applying for these programs and wants to make these revisions.
He noted that pretty much all of the other colleges in Ohio have been included in this so
this is just a procedural change. He then asked if anyone had any questions.

Being no questions, Dr. Sridhar asked for a vote. The Admissions and Standards
&RPPUIIHHY  SURSRVD0 IRU FKDQJHV IR WKH DGPWVIRQV UHTXWHPHQIV IRU VRPH SURJIDPV 1Q
the College of Education was approved unanimously by voice vote.

D. Proposal to abolish the X-Grade (Report No. 67, 2015-2016)

Dr. Kothapalli next presented the $GPWIRQV DQG 6IDQGDUGY &RPPUIIHHIV
PURSRVDO IR DERIVK IKH 35~ Grade at the undergraduate level only, not at the graduate
level. He noted that the A&S Committee received new data from Fall 2010 to Fall 2015
VKDUHG EN WKH SHIVIUDUTV RIILFH WKDW VXJJHWI IKDIl D YDV PDIRULN RIWKH 35" JUDGHV
HQGHG XS 1Q 3F~ grades in undergraduate level courses. The data was broken down in
different colleges and different departments within colleges and it seems that awarding
IKH 35~ *UDGH DI IKH XQGHUJUDGXDIH (HYHO LVQTI IXIL00LQJ UV RULJQDO LQIHQGHG JRDO  He
stated that ZH GRQl KDYH VXFK concrete evidence at the graduate level.

Senator Jeremy Genovese asked if what is happening here is that 3,” vV EHFRPLQJ
IKH QHZ 3; ~ +H QRIHG WKDI UJKI QRZ IKHUH LV D QW RI FUMHUD  +H DVNHG LI IKRVH FULHUD
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DUH JRIQJ IR EH FKDQJHG VR IIKDH VIXGHQIV ZKR GRQMI VKRZ XS IKH DVl ZHHN JHIl DQ 3,” QRZ
RUDUH ZH NXW IDLLQJ WKH VIXGHQIV ZKR GRQI VKRZ XS lihe last week of classes.
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Professor Smith asked Vice Provost Meiksins if it is the case that nothing would
EH JDIQHG LI LQWHDG RIDWLIQLQJ DQ 3;~ DQ LQWUXFIRU DWLIQHG DQ 3,” OLFH 3URYRW
Meiksins replied that nothing would be gained.

Professor Krebs remarked that he agreed with Vice Provost Meiksins. He noted
that where he talks with a student and hH JIYHV WKH VIXGHQV DQ 3,” WKH WXGHQI finishes. If
KH GRHVQTI VHH IKH VIXGHQI KH JLYHV IKH VIXGHQI DQ 35~ DQG KH VIXGHQI never finishes. It
is just easier on him so he dRHVQTI HQG XS JIYLQJ WKH VIXGHQI DQ 3)~

Professor Kothapalli stated that a lot of people support the motion so that they
GRQfW KDve to give a failing grade. And, this proposal is to stop it in the first place. We
can use a different angle but that is the idea.

Dr. Sridhar then stated that the Admissions and Standards Committee is bringing
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Professor Bowen stated that it is his understanding that the Student Life
CommitteH (RRNHG LQIR SRWIEIUILHY IRV EUQJILQJ &681V SUDFILFHY PRUH 1Q (QH ZUK RIKHU
universities and this is the recommendation of the Student Life Committee.

Professor Sonstegard replied that this is the recommendation as far as student
conduct code is concerned. He noted that if other committees want to take this issue up
at another level, asto how it would affect departments, colleges could do that as well. He
believes the only jurisdiction the Student Life Committee would have is in the language
of the actual policies.

Professor Bowen commented that the changes Professor Sonstegard is tTBT1 -»g63()]TJETBT100
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3URIHWRU *[EVRQ DVNHG 3+RZ ZI0 SURIHWRW NQRZ WKDI IKHUH ZDV D ZDUQiQJ"”
Professor Sonstegard replied that the professor would NQRZ EN\ (RRNLQJ DIl IKH VIXGHQIfV
record available through registration.

Dr. Sridhar commented that this would actually be a second item that will
probably come from the Admissions and Standards Committee that talks about how it
will actually get implemented in the system. He added that at the last Steering
Committee meeting, there was a short discussion that perhaps StarFish could be a
possibility to handle something like this and that is a step. But, before that can happen,
this goes to the Student Conduct Code and they can actually come up with a
recommendation on where it would go.

Professor Bowen statHG KD KH [H)I WKDIi 3URIHWRU - UHEV VXJJHWIRQ LV ULJKI +
some kind of best practice, some kind of document that we (faculty) could use for
ourselves would really be useful. Best practices and how to respond would be when we
run across this problem.

Dr. Sridhar reported that his department actually does this. The Electrical
Engineering Department has a file for every student in the department office and every
minor infraction goes in there and there is actually a piece of paper that goes in the files
of the students. But again, this is tracking courses inside the department. There is no
way to track this outside of the department. Actually there is now a proposal in the
College of Engineering to go across the colleges as well, but this proposal essentially
takes it across the university.

Professor Gibson stated that she is concerned with FERPA pertaining to exposure
of the privacy of the student.

Dr. Sridhar noted that the question has to do with whether this would violate
FERPA. He stated that as long as we maintain this in the same way as we maintain all of
IKH RIKHU VIXGHQIV] UHFRUGV ZH VKRX)G be okay. He went on to say that this would be part
RIKH VIXGHQITV UHFRUG WXVl IKH VDPH ZD\ DV DQ\ RIKHU LQIRUPDILRQ ZUK UHVSHFI IR
advising and grading and things like that. Soas long as we maintain that in the same way
as we maintain all other information, we will be okay.

Professor Fred Smith stated that he is puzzled. As he understands it, this is to
alert subsequent or contemporaneous faculty of minor infractions and he is wondering
whether that is absolutely necessary or whether some information aggregator should be
notified so that when the number of minor infractions exceeds some threshold, then some
DFIRQ ZI0 EHILIJHUHG  )RUH[DPSH KH QRIHG KD KH GRHVQf INH IR EH DEH IR DF#XDI\
know the prior performance of his students in various courses before they take his course









MINUTES OF THE MEETING PAGE 27
OF THE FACULTY SENATE MAY 4, 2016

President Yar
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